RADNOR TOWNSHIP POLICE DEPARTMENT

301 Iven Avenue Wayne, Pennsylvania 19087-5297 (610) 688-0503 ¤ Fax (610) 688-1238

William A. Colarulo Police Superintendent

TO: A Staff Traffic Committee Meeting was held on February 18, 2015 and was attended by Commissioner Jim Higgins; Stephen F. Norcini, Director of Public Works; Lieutenant Chris Flanagan; Officers Raymond Matus, Mark Stiansen, and Alex Janoski, Highway Patrol; William Gallagher, Supervisor of Parking; Vera DiMaio, Administrative Assistant, and Radnor residents.

RE: STAFF TRAFFIC COMMITTEE MEETING HELD IN THE POLICE ROLL CALL ROOM, WEDNESDAY, FEBRUARY 18, 2015, 10:00 AM.

NEW BUSINESS:

1. Michael Falvey has several traffic safety concerns on West Beechtree Lane.

Staff Traffic conducted a 3-year study at this location. There were 5 crashes in the past 3 years at the intersection of Eagle Road and W. Beechtree Lane. This intersection does not meet PennDot criteria for a 4-way stop sign. Public Works director, Steve Norcini, proposes steps to be taken in the near future. He proposes a stop sign warrant analysis to be conducted by Gilmore and Associates, which would need to be approved by the Board of Commissioners; chevrons, no parking signs, no parking here to corner signs, curve sign, paint double yellow center line on curve and foliage trimming by residents for immediate action. Michael Falvey was given a petition for turning W. Beechtree Lane into a one-way street, eastbound, from Eagle Road to the entrance to Eagle Crossing.

2. Commissioner Higgins reports an unsafe road condition on St. Davids Road at Darby Paoli Road.

Public Works director, Steve Norcini, will address PennDot regarding this matter.

3. Michael Wilson requests permission to hold the Annual Eastern University 5K on April 18, 2015.

Staff Traffic approves the 3rd Annual Eastern University 5K on April 18, 2015 at 0830 hrs. An extra duty police officer will be required for this event. All necessary paperwork has been submitted.

4. Heather Godley requests permission to hold the Academy of Notre Dame 5K on April 25, 2015.

Staff Traffic approves the Academy of Notre Dame 5K (Sunflower Run) on April 25, 2015 beginning at 9 AM (after Mass). Two extra duty police officers will be required for this event. The fire company will be notified by the petitioners. All necessary paperwork was submitted. One lane on Godfrey Road will be closed during this event. Traffic will be controlled by Radnor PD.

OLD BUSINESS:

1. Review of Pine Tree Road traffic calming.

Staff Traffic recommends that 4 speed humps be placed at this location. Two will be placed on Pine Tree Road between King of Prussia Road and Cricket Lane and the other two humps between Rock Rose Lane and Spruce Tree Lane. Eight speed humps were recommended by Gilmore and Associates. Gilmore and Associates recommended three different plans for traffic calming, however, Staff Traffic suggests that we start with 4 at the area where speed is a concern. A petition from the neighbors at this location was received by Staff Traffic and met all the requirements. Lieutenant Flanagan stated that the Radnor Fire Company is not in support of installing any more speed humps in Radnor Township, which would affect response time and for wear and tear on the fire truck.

2. Safety evaluation of intersection of Arbordale Road and Oakford Road.

Staff Traffic stated at a previous meeting that there is no crash history for the past 3 years. The intersection does not meet PennDot requirements for a multi way stop sign. Staff Traffic recommended no parking here to corner signs be posted to enhance sight distance at intersection for motorists and pedestrians. Evaluation will be done during spring time activities at Filipone Park.